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Serving Our Local Community  
Contact BRIC on 5455 2716 or email bric.boort@bigpond.com to receive the ‘About Boort’ via email. 

Debutante Ball 
STAY UPTO DATE ON: facebook.com/bric.boort and boortbric.net 

Friday 12th August 2022 

BOORT MEMORIAL HALL 

From Left to Right Top to Bottom 

Back Row : Brady Whykes, Frasier Holland, Zac Mayberry 

2nd Row: Griffin Lanyon, Kobie Streader, Tom Potter, Blake Douglass 

3rd Row: Guil Ocaya, Jett Hird, Sam Barraclough 

Standing Debs: Alyssa Boyd, Zarlie Featherby, Grace Hall, Carissa Haw, Bridie Doyle 

Seated Debs: FG Sienna Drum, FG Eva Perryman, Emma Zanker, Akaisha Arnold, Annie Perryman, Emma Gawne, Phoebe Malone, FG Hailey Stringer FG Becky Stringer 

FG Daisy O’Flaherty, Mae McNally, Isabel Crilly, Pippa Nelson, Juliette Lanyon, Hunter Nelson, Summer Nuttall, Elke Herrmann 

Murray & Cheryl Chalmers have been organising the Boort District Health Debutante Balls for the last 25 plus years alongside Ros 

Lanyon who has been doing it for the past 12 years. Dawn Anderson has been assisting with the flower girls and paige boys over the 

last 12 years also. This year’s Debutante Ball was the last one for them all to organise. The community would like to thank Murray, 

Cheryl, Ros and Dawn for all their hard dedicated work over the years.   



100S & 1000S OF WAYS TO 
SUPPORT WELLBEING  IN OUR SMALL BUSINESS COMMUNITY. 

BBQ was a great success 
On Saturday 13th August, BRIC and Boort Tourism and 
Development ran a free sausage sizzle at George’s 
Home Hardware. We had giveaways on the day, such 
as coffee vouchers, more chocolate freckles and a cal-
endar that we printed, using historic photos of the 
businesses in Godfrey Street, Boort.  
The morning was well attended, and thank you to the 
Men’s Shed for supplying the BBQ, the helpers on the 
day, and leading up to the event. Unfortunately, the 
weather was hit and miss, but many braved the cold 
for a hot sausage and chat. All the events, vouchers 
and gifts that have been happening in Boort were un-
dertaken through a grant acquired from Small Business 
Victoria.  
If you are a Victorian small business and would like to 
investigate or access free busi-
ness advice, financial counsel-
ling, and mental health and 
wellbeing support please go to 
Headway: https://
business.vic.gov.au/about-us/
headway 
 

 
Sophia Herrington 

Training with SOfitness 

As part of the small business wellbeing grant 

we offered 30 One Month Gold Key gym 

vouchers at BRIC with Sherryn O’Flaherty as a 

group trainer. Sherryn has run quite a few 

group training sessions over the last month 

and has found success in helping the commu-

nity with their wellbeing.  

https://business.vic.gov.au/about-us/headway
https://business.vic.gov.au/about-us/headway
https://business.vic.gov.au/about-us/headway


100S & 1000S OF WAYS TO 
SUPPORT WELLBEING  IN OUR SMALL BUSINESS COMMUNITY. 

As part of the Small Business Victoria Wellbeing Grant the la-
dies from the Boort District Health Op Shop were treated to a 
lovely High Tea. 
 
On Tuesday  9th August the B.D.H. Ladies Auxiliary 
(approximately 15 of us) were treated to an Exquisite High Tea 
following their A.G.M.  This was made possible through the 
support of the Victorian State Government and organised by 
BRIC and Boort Tourism and Development. 
Kathryn and her Staff treated us to the 
most delicious Afternoon Tea starting off 
with drinks of our choice, followed by a 
plate each of Club Sandwiches followed by 
Savories, Scones/Jam & Cream and de-
lightful assortment of mini cakes & slices. 
The long table was beautifully decorated 
for the occasion including a " Note " on 
each Plate thanking the Auxiliary for the 
work that they do. We were all very im-
pressed with the attention to detail that 
Audrey's had gone to. 
All Members thoroughly enjoyed the after-
noon and would like to express our thanks 
to everyone involved. 

High Tea 
To express our thanks to the people that  

volunteer their time to support our small 

business in Boort. 

BOORT  

AMITY CLUB 

 

Join our friendly local ladies 

community group, anyone 

welcome.  

Call Marg Piccoli  

5455 4238 for more information. 

 



 

 

197w x 284h Full page  $200 

197w x 140h Half Page  $100 

96w x 140h Quarter Page  $50 

96w x 70h Eighth $25 

96w x 35h  Sixteenth $12.50 

 

ADVERTISING in the  

About Boort Newsletter 
 

Advertising is to support our local businesses and to 
serve our community. 

Private ads also available for garage sales,  
selling goods, birth notices, obituaries. 

 

 

 

 

 

Prices Per Month (artwork ready) 

Price includes GST and payment is required prior to 

publication. The digital version is produced as full colour.  

Design Service is available - (prices will vary 

depending on requirements) 

Call 5455 2716 

 

The Boort Bowls Club are going to 
hold a special day to celebrate the 

opening of their new artificial 
greens together with the opening 
of their 2022 - 2023 bowls season 
on Sunday 18th September, 2022. 

 

All Past and Present Members and Night Bowls Mem-
bers are invited to attend this special day. 

Assembly 12.30 p.m.    Official Opening 1.00 p.m. 

1 game Fours ( 8 ends ) will then be played.  This will 
be followed by afternoon tea for all Guests, Visitors 

and Bowlers.  At the conclusion of afternoon tea two 
more games ( 8 ends )  will be played. 

Dress Code - Bowls Attire or Casual Dress (Optional) 

For catering requirements could all interested visitors 
and bowlers 

R.S.V.P.  By Thursday 8th September, 2022 

To -  President - John Nelson.   54 552255                
Secretary - Gillian Tweddle.   0428552128 

The Boort Bowls Club  

OPENING OF THEIR NEW 

ARTIFICIAL GREENS 
STAGE ONE OF THE NEW BOORT PRECINCT  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MAYORAL COLUMN  
16 August 2022 

 
 
Draft Community Local Law – submissions close at the 
end of August 
I’d like to start this week’s column with a reminder that 
submissions for the draft Community Local Law close 
Wednesday 31 August at 5pm. The draft Community 
Local Law follows a review of Council’s existing and ex-
pired local laws (in accordance with the Local Govern-
ment Act 2020), into a much simplified and easier to 
understand local law.  It covers a range of laws, includ-
ing Council land, streets and roads, private property, 
animals and pets, waste and recycling, permits and 
fees, and enforcement. I’d also like to make mention 
that there are a number of local laws in the draft docu-
ment that have actually already been in effect for 
many years, and have not been changed.  I encourage 
you to please go to Council’s website and to view the 
Draft Community Local Law documents, including the 
document Part C table – Local Law review.  This table 
provides a summary of the changes and rationale for 
each clause of the draft Community Local Law 2022. 
This includes whether there is no change to a law, mi-
nor change, significant change, a new law, or a law that 
has been removed or deleted. It also provides com-
ment regarding any proposed changes and why.  You 
can access the Draft Community Local Law and docu-
ments via Council’s website: 
www.loddon.vic.gov.au/Our-Council/Documents-for-
public-comment/Draft-Community-Local-Law-2022  
You can also submit your comment to the draft Com-
munity Local Law via the webpage. A copy of the draft 
local law is available for inspection (or can be printed 
on request) at the Council offices, 41 High Street, Wed-
derburn during business hours. A copy can also be 
posted to you by calling Council’s Customer Service on 
(03) 5494 1200. 
If you would like to have your say or for further infor-
mation – including about any of the proposed local 
laws in the draft document, please contact David Price 
at Council on (03) 5494 1225 or email lod-
don@loddon.vic.gov.au 
Loddon Australia Day Committee vacancy 
Council is calling for nominations from residents of 
both Inglewood Ward and Wedderburn Ward to fill a 
vacancy on the Loddon Australia Day Committee.  The 
Loddon Australia Day Committee comprises a commu-
nity representative from each ward of the Loddon 
Shire, a Council representative and a Council-
appointed administration officer. The position is volun-
tary. The committee meets twice each year to promote 
Australia Day in the Loddon Shire, select winners of the 

Loddon Australia Day Awards and judge entries into 
the Shire-wide Australia Day competitions. Applicants 
need to have a passion for their community, demon-
strated experience as a volunteer, good communica-
tion skills and an interest in Australia Day in the Lod-
don Shire. Applicants must reside in either the Ingle-
wood Ward or the Wedderburn Ward of the Loddon 
Shire and have time available in November and De-
cember to critically assess nominations and award en-
tries. 
Please forward expressions of interest to Loddon Aus-
tralia Day Committee, PO Box 21, Wedderburn, 3518 
by 23 September 2022. For further information please 
contact Robina Little, Administration Officer Australia 
Day on (03) 5494 1200 or email australi-
aday@loddon.vic.gov.au. Loddon locals shine at junior 
public speaking competition 
I’d like to congratulate East Loddon P12 College stu-
dent Talia Smith who won the regional title for Years 3 
and 4 students at the Lions Junior Public Speaking 
competition held in Cohuna earlier this month. I’d also 
like to congratulate other Loddon local students who 
took part in the public speaking competition including 
Pyramid Hill Club winner Elsie Poole and Thomas Her-
cott from Pyramid Hill College.  I’d also like to congrat-
ulate Paige Smith from East Loddon P12 College who 
spoke in the Years 5 and 6 section. Paige stepped in for 
Ruby Cullen (who I’d also like to acknowledge), who 
was unable to attend the competition. 
  
Producers reminded to update Property Identifica-
tion Code 
Agriculture Victoria is reminding producers who have 
changed address, contact details or diversified their 
livestock to make sure they update their Property 
Identification Code (PIC).  A PIC is the eight-character 
alphanumeric code allocated by Agriculture Victoria. 
Its purpose is for tracing and controlling disease and 
residue problems that may be detected, and for lo-
cating properties, and contacting owners and industry 
representatives. According to Agriculture Victoria PICs 
are also used for emergency relief and recovery activi-
ties within an impacted zone – for example, foot-and-
mouth or lumpy skin diseases.  
To find out more or to apply for or amend a PIC, visit 
https://agriculture.vic.gov.au/farm-management/
property-identification-codes   
 
Loddon Campaspe Group of Councils meeting 
Last Friday (12 August) Council’s Chief Executive 
Officer Lincoln Fitzgerald and myself attended the Lod-
don Campaspe Group of Councils meeting in Echuca.  
Member for Murray Plains Peter Walsh MP also 
attended the meeting where we discussed a number 

mailto:loddon@loddon.vic.gov.au
mailto:loddon@loddon.vic.gov.au
https://agriculture.vic.gov.au/farm-management/property-identification-codes
https://agriculture.vic.gov.au/farm-management/property-identification-codes


MAYORAL COLUMN  
16 August 2022 

WHAT’S ON 
We encourage community members to check directly with 

event organisers to see if listed events are proceeding. If events 
have been cancelled and the Loddon Shire has not received no-

tice, they may still appear below.  

30th Annual Wedderburn Vintage Machinery Rally 

Saturday, 10 September to Sunday, 11 September 2022 | 09:00 
AM 

The Wedderburn Historical Engine and Machinery Society brings 
you a great day out for the whole family. Old engines, vehicles, 
farm machinery and many items of yesteryear on display. 
There will be a Patchwork quilting display in the old school build-
ing.  
Food and refreshments available. Trade and craft stalls. Free on 
site camping for exhibitors. 

For more information contact Trevor 0427 583 341 or Lois 0438 
915 278 

https://www.facebook.com/wedderburnengineclub/ 

Engine Park, Racecourse Road, Wedderburn 3518 

 

Tarnagulla Strictly Vintage Fair 

Sunday, 11 September 2022 | 09:00 AM to 03:00 PM 

The Tarnagulla Strictly Vintage Fair includes fun and entertain-
ment for the whole family. 

BBQ breakfast, Live music, Sumptuous high tea, Vintage stalls 
lining the main street, Vintage car and caravan displays. Games 
for children and adults.  A vintage fashion parade and many oth-
er "vintagy" and fabulous activities. 

For more information, visit the Tarnagulla Strictly Vintage Fair 
Facebook page or contact the event coordinator on 0457 326 
743. 

Soldier's Memorial Park, Commercial Road, Tarnagulla 3551 

Friends of Kooyoora Spring Festival 

Saturday, 17 September 2022 | 10:00 AM to Sunday, 18 Septem-
ber 2022 | 04:00 PM 

Discover and immerse yourself in nature, at the Kooyoora Spring 
Festival conducted by the Friends of Kooyoora on the lands of 
the Dja Dja Wurrung. The new format will include guest speakers 
from Djarra, Friends of Kooyoora and others. Full program de-
tails will be posted on the Friends of Kooyoora Facebook page. 

For more information call 0447 036 952 or email kooyooraf-
riends@gmail.com  

Rheola hall and surrounding park and forest areas.  

Rheola Hall, Inglewood-Rheola Road, Rheola 3517 

Three Club Monty 

Saturday, 17 September 2022 | 9:30 AM 

Hosted by Tarnagulla Golf Club Inc.  

9 Holes - singles event.  

Tee off between 9:30am - 10:00am & submit your scorecard by 
12:30pm. 

Entry is $15 per person or free for TGC members. 

Register at lraad@mail.com, on 0481 008 006 or upon arrival. 

Delicious snacks, tea & coffee provided. 

https://www.facebook.com/tarnagullagolfclub 

Tarnagulla Golf Club, 1 Gladstone St, Tarnagulla 3551 

 

NHMA Tractor Trek 

29 September 2022 | 09:00AM to Sunday, 02 October | 01:00pm 

Hosted by The Wedderburn Historical Engine & Machinery Socie-
ty Inc. The National Tractor Trek attracts entries from all over 
Australia. It invites members to come along and drive their trac-
tors around the district and see many sites along the way. Regis-
tration Day is on the Thursday and the main treks are on Friday 
and Saturday with morning tea and lunch en route. Friday and 
Saturday nights meals and entertainment are to be held in the 
Wedderburn Mechanics Institute Hall. Sunday is market day with 
a shorter tractor trek for anyone who is interested. 
For more information email wec3518@gmail.com or call 0498 
877 330 Wedderburn Engine Park, Racecourse Road, Wedder-
burn 3518 

 

Laanecoorie Gold Bash 2022 

Friday, 07 October to Sunday, 09 October 2022 

A fun event for the whole family. The gold bash is a two and a 
half day event with gold related stalls, a trivia night and auction. 
Token hunts for kids and adults, gold tours and raffles.  

For more information call 0402 472 275 or email laanecoor-
iegoldbash@hotmail.com  

https://www.facebook.com/laanecooriegoldbash/  

Laanecoorie Lakeside Caravan Park, 58 Brownbills Road, Laan-
ecoorie 3463 

Mysia War Memorial School Centenary 

Sunday, 09 October 2022 | 11:00 AM to 03:00 PM 

A community event where all are welcome. This is an informal 
day with plenty of opportunity to talk and share stories. Mysia 
memorabilia is welcome to be shared on the day.  

11am - registration. 12.00pm - official plaque unveiling and 
planting of a seedling Lone Pine. 

A souvenir photographic book will be available for purchase. 

Cash only - no Eftpos facility available. 

Please RSVP by 1 October to assist with catering. 

Contact: Susan Gould 0429 927 534 or email mysi-
aschool@gmail.com    https://www.facebook.com/mysiaschool/  

Mysia War Memorial School, Day Street, Mysia 3518 

of local issues, as well as the 2026 Commonwealth 
Games – including the potential collaboration between 
local councils on the games.  I’d like to thank the 
Member for Murray Plains for his time and discussions 
last week. 

https://www.facebook.com/wedderburnengineclub/
mailto:kooyoorafriends@gmail.com
mailto:kooyoorafriends@gmail.com
mailto:lraad@mail.com
https://www.facebook.com/tarnagullagolfclub
mailto:wec3518@gmail.com
mailto:laanecooriegoldbash@hotmail.com
mailto:laanecooriegoldbash@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/laanecooriegoldbash/
mailto:mysiaschool@gmail.com
mailto:mysiaschool@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/mysiaschool/


Wedderburn Garden Expo 

Sunday, 23 October 2022 | 09:30 AM to 03:30 PM 

The Wedderburn garden expo is a great opportunity to view the 
charm and character of seven gardens open to the public for one 
day only. 

Enjoy a Devonshire Tea at the delightful Coach House Gallery & 
Museum, with local exhibitions and hidden treasures. You'll be 
spoilt for choice at the market stalls and wine tastings. 

To book large groups call 03 5494 3489. Registrations and a map 
of the gardens available only at the Wedderburn Community 
House, 24 Wilson Street, Wedderburn from 9.30am on the day. 

 

Wedderburn Spring Dance 

Friday, 28 October 2022 | 07:30 PM - 11:00 PM 

Wedderburn Community House has the Mechanics Hall bopping 
to the sounds of Slap Back Jack and the Magic 8 Balls in October. 

Whether you're a Rock 'N' Roller or a ballroom devotee, we have 
the music for all. With a huge country supper to recharge those 
batteries and take over the dance floor. 

No matter whether you've been doing it all your life or never 
been, this is a night for everyone. 

BYO drinks. Fully catered supper.  

Cost: Adults $20, Under 16 $10 

For more information or to book tickets call 03 5494 3489. 

Visit our Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/
WedderburnCommunityHouse  

Mechanics Institute Hall, Reef Street, Wedderburn 3518   

 

2022 Wedderburn White Twenty Darts Tournament 

Saturday, 03 December 2022 | 08:30 AM to Sunday, 04 Decem-
ber 2022 | 05:00 PM 

Hosted by the Loddon Darts Association Inc. 

$5,500.00 total prize pool (subject to entry numbers). 
Team registrations by 8:30am for a 9am start. 
Round Robin format, 5 players per team, plus up to 3 reserves. 
No requirement to play Saturday to qualify for Sunday. 
Individual prizes shared if multiple winners. 

No BYO alcohol to be brought into the venue. 

Entries & enquiries to Robert Day 0439 372 118 or email lod-
dondarts180@outlook.com   http://www.loddondarts.com/  

Mechanics Institute Hall, Cnr High & Reef Streets, Wedderburn 
3518 

 

Wedderburn's Christmas on High 

Thursday, 08 December 2022 | 05:00 PM to 08:00 PM 

The Christmas on High festival is the perfect opportunity to pick 
up beautiful gifts, catch up with friends, take the children to visit 
Santa at the Coach House Gallery and enjoy the decorated win-
dows as you wander along High Street. 

To get everyone in the Christmas spirit join in with the Communi-
ty Carols at 7pm and look out for the man in red at 7.30pm arriv-
ing with a sack full of goodies. 

A great night for all with entertainment for the kids. Presenta-
tions at 6.30pm for the best decorated shop window and 
house.  

See you there! 

Contact: Wedderburn Community House 03 5494 3489 or email 
admin@wedderburnch.org.au  

https://www.wedderburnch.org.au   

 
Soldiers Memorial Park, High Street, Wedderburn 3518   

Boort Memorial Hall Community Asset Committee AGM 

Tuesday 30th of August 2022 

7pm in the function room  

All Welcome 

Ian Potter Chair- 0427554252 

Narelle Vernon treasurer-0429050866 

https://www.facebook.com/WedderburnCommunityHouse
https://www.facebook.com/WedderburnCommunityHouse
mailto:loddondarts180@outlook.com
mailto:loddondarts180@outlook.com
http://www.loddondarts.com/
mailto:admin@wedderburnch.org.au
https://www.wedderburnch.org.au


Victoria's Worst Road (vicsworstroad.vote)  
 

Please fill out this survey using the link provided - if we don't let 

them know nothing will be done. Be very clear in your descrip-

tion - how incredibly bad or dangerous the road is. Consider 

mentioning: Shoulders that are not visibly distinct. Poor drainage 

that can  

result in ponding and hydroplaning. Dangerous street drop-offs, 

like ravines or cliffs. Poorly placed signs and traffic signals. 

Potholes are by far the most common dangerous road hazard. 

They can be on high traffic streets or busy highways, and every-

where in between. Hitting a pothole can cause accidents  

 

 

From 11.00am  
BBQ Lunch and a traditional afternoon tea 

An informal day with plenty of opportunity to talk and share stories.  
We welcome Mysia memorabilia to share on the day. 

A pictorial history will be available for purchase  
Note: NO Eftpos facilities available. 

 
Wendy Mills 0403 020715    Julie Dean 54947398   Susan Gould 0429 927 534 

M Y S I A  WA R  M E M O R I A L  S C H O O L  C E N T E N A R Y  

S U N DAY  9 T H  O C TO B E R  2 0 2 2  

https://www.vicsworstroad.vote/




 

Boort Show Competitions 2022. 
As previously published in the About Boort, we are only 

able to run a few of Our Competitions in 2022. 
The VAS & NDAS Competitions will be run along with a few 

other popular sections from the Pavilion. 
The Following Competitions will be run:- 

 

VAS COMPETITIONS 
 
Sec 1.      Sewing - A Wearable Vest, Fully Lined, with  
      Embellishments  Allowed. 
 
Sec 2.      Patchwork Comp – the Exhibit is to be not more 
      than 1 metre on any 1 side.  Machine/Hand Pieced 
      & quilted by Exhibitor only.  Minimal Embellish 
      ments  allowed (not to overpower patchwork). 
 
Sec  3.    Crochet - A 3D Item, no larger than 50cm on any side      
      made from Pure Wool/Wool Blend of Any Ply. 
 
Sec 4.      Knitting -  A Hand Knitted Garment for a Child, 3-5 
      years of  age. From pure wool/wool blend of any ply.     
      Labels or receipt of yarn to be attached.  
 
Sec 5.      Hand Embroidery -  An article of Hand Embroidery 
      Any Type, Excluding Cross Stitch. 
 
Sec 6.      Cross Stitch -  An Article of Cross Stitch Any Type up  
      to 60cm on all sides including Frame.  
      Minimal Embellishments Allowed 
 

Cookery VAS -  (for Regulations & Recipes please contact 

Marj on 0428554252 or email impotter1948@gmail.com) 
 
Sec 21.   Carrot Cake / Open section 
 
Sec 22.   Rich Fruit Cake / Open Section 
 
Sec 23.   Junior boiled Fruit Cake / Under 18yrs 
 
Sec 24.   Junior Carrot & Date Muffins / Under 18 yrs 
 

Photography VAS  
 
Sec 34.    Senior  / Animals in Action 
 
Sec 35.    Junior / Animals in Action 

NDAS COMPETITIONS  
Sec 7.     Needlework – Table Runner- including some recy
     cled materials eg: doileys, lace, maximum size     
     150cm x 45cm.  
Sec 8.     Handcraft -  One Person’s Work – 3 items of differ   
     ent craft eg: knitting painting sewing, crochet, non- 
     perishable  (sauce etc) etc, to fit in space maximum  
     1 square metre. 
Sec 9.     Knitting -  Hand Knitted Article or Garment – made 
    from pure wool/wool blend – label to be attached. 
Sec 10.   Crochet – Crochet article – any yarn. 
Sec 11.   Men’s Handcraft -  One article of Craft or Hobby –  
      MEN ONLY 1 metre table space. 
Sec 12.   Junior Needlework – Cushion – any medium.   Max 
     size 50cm each side. 
Sec 13.   All Shows that run Merino Wool sections have the  
     opportunity to send a fleece to District Final in    
     each of the following Categories – Fine 19 micron 
     or finer, Medium 19.1 to 21 micron, Strong 21.1 
     micron or stronger. The winner at District may be  
     eligible to go on to State Competition. 
 

Cookery NDAS - ( for Regulations & Recipes please con-

tact Marj on 0428554252 or email impotter1948@gmail.com) 
Sec 25.   Anzac Biscuits / Open 
Sec 26.  Choc Mud Cake / Open 
Sec 27.  Junior Chocolate Cake / Year 7 to 12 
Sec 28.   Anzac Biscuits / year 7 to 12 
Sec 29.   3 Decorated Cup Cakes /  12 years & under on day  
     of show 
Sec 30.   3 Decorated Marie Biscuits / Prep to Grade 6 
 

Jams & Jellies - NDAS 
Sec 40.  From My Pantry – 3 items - own choice eg: Jam,      
     sauce, pickles, jelly, chutney- Each container to be  
     labelled. Jars/Bottles 300ml – 500ml (Lids to be    
     easily opened) 
 

Photography NDAS -  
Sec 36.   Open / Building /’s 
Sec 37.   Junior (under 18 yrs on day of Show) / Insect/’s 
 

Needlework NDAS -  
Sec 42.   Counted Threadwork 
 

Creative Crafts - NDAS 
Sec 49.   Handmade Greeting Card – maximum size 20cm x 
     30cm. Must have envelope – but not have to be    
     handmade. 
 
 



BOORT SHOW COMPETITONS ONLY 
 

 
Sec 14.    Needlework - Any Crochet Article 
Sec 15.    Patchwork - Novelty or Decorative Article 
Sec 16.    Craft - Any Article of Recycled/Upcycle  
 Material eg : cloth, wood, metal etc ( before  
 photos would be of interest). 
Sec 17.    Craft - Drawing or Painting, any medium. 
Sec 18.   Senior School Children – Craft Article –   
 Knitted, Crochet or Sewn. 
Sec 19.    Senior School Children  - Any 3 D Artwork. 
Sec 20.    School Children / Prep To Grade 6  - Any 2 D Art
 work 
Sec 31.    Decorated Teddy Bear / Pre School 
Sec 32.    Rum balls (6) / Prep to Grade 6 
Sec 33.    Yo Yo’s (4) / Prep to Grade 6 
 

Farm Produce 
Sec 38.    Lemons (5) 
 

Cereals 
Sec 39.    Barley / please state Dry or Irrigated   
 
Sec 41.    Any Jam Not Scheduled 
Sec 42.    Pin Cushion -  Machine or Handmade  
Sec 43.    Crochet Article / Garment or Throw 
Sec 50.    Drawing / Any Medium 
Sec 51.    Any Article Not Scheduled 
 

Children   
Sec 52.    Pre School /  Drawing, Colouring, Painting 
Sec 53.    Junior & Middle School / Lego  
       (age to be added) 
Sec 54.    Junior & Middle School / Drawing  
       (age to be added) 
Sec 55.    Senior School / Craft Article / Knitted, Sewn 
       or Crochet 
Sec 56.    Senior School /  3D Artwork 
 

Flowers Decorative  

Sec 61.    As I Like IT. 
 

Senior School 
Sec 62.    4  Yo Yo’s   (years 7 to 12) 
Sec 63.    3 Decorated Cup Cakes (years 7 to 12) 
 
 
 
 
 

Flowers 

Sec 44.  1 stem of Any Flower 
Sec 45.  Stem Bearded Iris 
Sec 46.  Container of Mixed Succulents 
Sec 47.  Container of Roses ( 8 to 10) 
 
 

Photography 

Sec 57.  Pets Life / Prep to Year 6 
Sec 58.  Landscape / Under 18 yrs 
Sec 59.  Landscape / Open 
Sec 60.  Flower/’s  /Open. 

 

ENTRY FEE $1.00 
 

If you have any questions please contact Marj Potter 
for enquiries on 0428554252 or  

email   impotter1948@gmail.com 

mailto:impotter1948@gmail.com


B o o r t  &  D i s t r i c t   

PROBUS NEWS 
A number of members were not available for the 

August meeting, it was  decided to skip this 
meeting and plan a program for the Friday 2nd of 

September when the weather may be warmer. 
 

Filippo from Cobram Estate will be in attendance 
and will be talking about the operations around 

the olive groves.  
 

 
Also “Fortuna Villa High Tea”, Sunday 25th Sep-

tember is the suggested date.   
Please ring Leah if you are interested in joining 

us. 
Members and visitors are welcome to these 

events and we hope to see you all at  
the August meeting. 

Andy Buchanan  

Came 7th in the Men’s Marathon while  

Representing Australia in the  

Commonwealth Games  

 

Andy is the son of Alan (Charlie) & Jenny Buchanan. 

Alan went to school in Boort and went on to work in 

the State Rivers Offices in Boort. They live in Bendigo 

now. Andy is the nephew to Lloyd & Jenny & Bryan 

Buchanan and Gwen & Ken Rice. 

Andy Buchanan with Liam Adams after running in the 

Men’s Marathon in Birmingham. 

BOORT VISITOR 

REVIEW 

Steve & Denny Dann visited Boort 

from the 24th—26th of June 2022 

Upon leaving they left a review 

with BRIC to be published. 

‘Thank you so much! The butcher 

has great meat, Boort is a lovely 

town and has lovely people. Had 

a wonderful stay while in Boort’ 

 



REGISTRATIONS OPEN 1 JULY FOR  
LODDON HEALTHY MINDS NETWORK  

SUICIDE PREVENTION FORUM 
 

Registrations will open from 1 July for the Loddon Healthy 
Minds Network 2022 Suicide Prevention Forum (SPF22). 

The forum, which will be held on Thursday 20 October from 
9am to 3.30pm at the Inglewood Community Hub, will fo-
cus on suicide prevention strategies that work in rural are-
as.  

A number of experts and speakers will present at the fo-
rum, giving insights into solutions and strategies to address 
rural mental health. 

This includes renowned mental health speaker, author and 
radio broadcaster Craig Hamilton.  

Craig, who was diagnosed with Bipolar Disorder in 2000, is 
one of Australia’s most high-profile speakers regarding 
mental health and wellbeing. 

A range of guest presenters will also speak at SPF22, provid-
ing strategies that practitioners, service providers, commu-
nity members and volunteers alike will be able to put to 
immediate use in service and/or their community. 

Loddon Shire Mayor Dan Straub said looking out for each 
other in local communities continued to be critical. 

“As highlighted by the Loddon Healthy Minds Network – 
suicide prevention is everyone’s business,” Cr Straub said. 

“This forum comes at a moment in time where mental 
health, including among our rural communities, is a crucial 
focal point. 

“Given the impacts of the past two years, and the contin-
ued effects we’re seeing in our community, helping ensure 
the wellbeing of our fellow community members is vital. 

“I encourage everyone in our region who is concerned 
about mental health in rural communities, be it through 
their work, volunteering capacity or as a community mem-
ber, to attend the forum,” he added. 

Early bird discount tickets for SPF22 will apply for registra-
tions for the entire month of July. 

There is also a limited amount of free tickets for Loddon 
region community members and volunteers. Community 
members and volunteers are asked to call Vicki at Loddon 
Shire Council on 5494 1230 to register for these limited free 
tickets.  

For more information about the SPF22, and to 
register for tickets from 1 July, please visit 

www.loddonhealthyminds.com.au/suicide-prevention-forum   

FURTHER INFORMATION: 
(03) 5494 1200  

Boort Pre-school invite all our kinder families from the past 50 

years to be involved in this project. We will be adding to the 

path that was installed in 2020 after the ‘Buy A Brick’  

fundraiser in 2019. 
 

This is your chance to have your names/pictures included at 

the Kinder forever.  

Order forms are available at: 

BRIC, Boort Newsagency & Boort Post Office 

If you wish for a copy of the order form to be emailed 
please contact Danni Jones on 0435 892 104 

5 Minutes 
with Ann 
Cleeves 

As published in the 
Woman’s Day  

Edition 15 August 2022. 

 

Ann is a world re-nowned writer 

from England and has written 

many novels over the years. 

Ann visited Boort in  August 

2018 and opened our library. 

https://www.loddonhealthyminds.com.au/suicide-prevention-forum


SUNDAY  6th NOVEMBER 2022 

MEMORIES!  MEMORIES! 

ANOTHER GET TOGETHER OF BOORT 

AND EX BOORT RESIDENTS FROM THE 

 PAST IS PROPOSED FOR THE SUNDAY 

AFTER MELBOURNE CUP  

 AT 

 MALMSBURY GARDENS AND HALL. 

Diarise and tell others please 

Don’t forget we are in our 70’s now! 

Further details in September 

Enquiries: 
0418 522 548 (Jock)      

0400 060 869 (Heather)     
0427 554 484 (Kath) 

Mysia School Centenary Planning meeting 

Monday 5
th

 October, 2pm 

Football, Netball & Hockey 

Club volunteers 

The Boort Football, Netball and Hockey club would like 
to thank the volunteers that helped out in August to 
mark lambs for the club. Volunteers play a vital role in 
the social fabric of our rural community. They are es-
sential to the running of social, educational, sporting, 
cultural and environmental groups and activities. It 
was great to see the kids and adults working together 
and offering their time to support the club that they 
appreciate so much. 
A huge thank you to: Frasier Holland, Jacob Mulquiny, 
Jack Potter, Brady Whykes, Cooper Gooding, Nick 
Scott, Fergus Herrington, Noah Perryman, Macey Hol-
land, Nathan Gooding, Troy Perryman, Adam Potter, 
Gordie Parker, Ed Wil-
son, Dean Perryman, 
as well as the catering 
crew Judy Perryman, 
Indi and Zoe Gooding. 
 

 

 



BOORT NETBALL CLUB AWARDS 2022 

U17B B&F 
Ella Streader & Britney Sykes 

RUNNER UP  
Jessica Minogue 

Under 17B Coaches Award  
Britney Sykes 

 
U17 A B&F  

Eliza Perryman 
RUNNER UP 

Annie Perryman 
U17A Coaches Award 

Bridie Doyle & Tayla Gooding 
 

A GRADE B&F  
Carly Isaac 

RUNNER UP 
Georgia Sheahan 

A GRADE Coaches Award 
Emmerson Doyle & Georgia Sheahan 

 
B GRADE B&F 

Erin Twigg 
RUNNER UP 

Kazzandra Adams & Montana Twigg 
B GRADE Coaches Awards  

Montana Twigg 
 

C GRADE B& F  
Kaley Ritchie 
RUNNER UP 

Brooke Arnold 
C GRADE Coaches Award 

Camilla Moresi 
 

Wally Manallack Junior Incentive Award—Phoebe Henderson 

BOORT HOCKEY CLUB AWARDS 2022 
 

UNDER 15’S 

Best & Fairest 

Boys-  Harry Malone  

Girls- Madeline Lanyon 

Most Consistent Player 

 Jonathon Vernon 

Most Improved Player  

Jake O'Flaherty 

 

WOMENS 

Best & Fairest  

Chelsea Challis-Broad 

Runners Up  

Ella Lanyon 

Most Consistent Player 

Lucy Malone 

Most Improved Player 

Lily Caine 

 

MENS 

Best & Fairest  

Blake Slatter 

Runners Up 

Luke Slatter 

Most Consistent Player  

Craig Slatter 

Most Improved Player  

Ben Lee 

 

Di Chambers Team Spirit Award - Brenton Henderson 

Club Person of the Year - Kelly Henderson 

 



GAMES, PIZZA AND ICE CREAM SUNDAES 

The Goldfields Library organised a night for the kids in 

Boort on Friday 19th August. The night began with 

some games, 3D Pen actives, Stop Motion creations 

and lots of chatting. The kids then signed up for a Nin-

tendo Switch play off, with the prize being a huge 

block of Toblerone. 

The kids were definitely out to win the chocolate. Lots 

of laughs and screams as they all took turns to play off. 

Congratulations to Daniel for taking out the final prize, 

and well done Liam for making it a great competition 

right up to the end. 

Lots of pizza and hot chips were eaten, and after a 

short interval ice-cream sundaes were well received, 

topped with lollies. 

Thank you to the Goldfields Library for organizing such 

a wonderful night for the kids, I hope that we can do it 

again. 

 



BOORT  ANGLING  CLUB                                                                                                                 

Inc No  A 0051259 P                                                                                                                                       

34 Ring Road Boort Vic.  3537                                                                                                                        

Email:  boortanglingclub@yahoo.com 

27th June 2022  

To our Valued Sponsor,                                                                        

From Rod Stringer, President BAC Inc 

Firstly, we at BAC would like to thank you for your 

continued sponsorship and support over all the 

times that we have been able to hold our Annual 

Event, also for the service you offer to our mem-

bers and others through-out the years.  

Our annual event is based on family involvement 

at minimal cost, enabling folks of all ages and 

walks of life to enjoy fishing and outdoor life. 

Keeping these costs down has been made possible 

by the strong and long-term support from our 

sponsors. The success of it can be measured by 

the increase in popularity and entries shown be-

low.                                                                                                                                                  

2017,   83 Adults  +  47 Juniors                                                                                                                                            

2018,   121 Adults  +  100 Juniors                                                                                                                                       

2019,   165 Adults  +  117 Juniors  

Unfortunately, due to the lingering effects of COVID, 

personal health problems, and other constraints,                            

the  BOORT  ANNUAL  FISHING  AND  FAMILY  WEEK-

END  will  NOT  be happening in October  2022. 

The fact that we have been unable to stage this won-

derful event for three years running is a sad loss to 

Boort and surrounding districts, and also the hun-

dreds of people who love to participate.  

This effects the social and sporting side of BAC, and 

as it is our only major FUND  RAISER for the year, it is 

also a very serious blow financially. 

BAC has not abandoned the October Event and have 

intentions to be back, bigger and better in 2023. 

When preparation starts in  2023  we will visit all our 

previous sponsors and any new ones to invite them to 

contribute. We will also ask them for signs of perhaps 

A3 size that we can display to advertise for them. Sug-

gestions would be very much appreciated on how we 

may improve our event. 

Further info or comments can be addressed as above, 

or to, Rod Stringer  on     phone   0428 513 888  or   

email: stringer_rod@yahoo.com.au 

Thank you in anticipation of your reply,  

Committee of BAC.  

BRIC staff are here 
to assist you. 
 

Bring into BRIC your: 
• Recent Power Bill 

• Account Details (or you can 
receive a cheque) 

• Email address and Telephone Number 

• If you don’t have an email address we can 
work around this. 



Loddon Healthy Minds Committee  
Community Representatives 

 

Loddon Shire Council is seeking expressions of interest from resi-
dents across the municipality, to represent the community on the 

Loddon Healthy Minds Network committee.   

The Loddon Healthy Minds Network promotes and advocates for 
improved wellbeing and access to appropriate services for people 

in Loddon Shire affected by mental health issues. 

If you have an interest in improving mental health and wellbeing 
in the wider Loddon Shire community, we would be interested in 

hearing from you. 

Or more information or to obtain the Healthy Minds Network 
Terms of Reference or an Expression of Interest form please con-
tact Vicki Andrew on 54941230, healthyminds@loddon.vic.gov.au 

or visit the Loddon Healthy Minds Website 
www.loddonhealthyminds.com.au 

 

http://www.loddonhealthyminds.com.au





